January 2, 2025
Subject: Noxious Weed Control
Dear Iron County Resident,

I hope that you had a joyful and relaxing holiday season. As the winter season is coming to an
end and spring approaches, we would like to remind all landowners of Iron County to be vigilant
in treating noxious weeds. The State of Utah Noxious Weed Act mandates that landowners
control weed species on their property. To assist with this effort, our area has several private
weed control contractors whom property owners can enlist at their own expense to help control
invasive and listed noxious weeds.

When engaging a private contractor, it is important to hire a reputable company licensed by the
Utah Department of Agriculture and Food. You can verify licenses at:
https://webapp.ag.utah.gov/LicenseLookup/licenseList.jsp

Additionally, the Iron County Weed Department may be available for contracting by private
landowners with large property parcels to control Utah-listed noxious weeds. The fee schedule
from Iron County is as follows:

e Rate: $40.00 per hour plus the cost of chemicals.
County assistance will depend on the scope of the project and staffing available.

We hope that this information helps you in your efforts to control noxious weeds on your
property. Please feel free to reach out if you have any questions or need further assistance.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.
Wishing you a wonderful year ahead!
Sincerely,

Amber Hatch,

Iron County Noxious Weed Supervisor
1302 W. Kittyhawk

Cedar City, UT 84721

Phone: 435-865-5406

Please complete and return BY APRIL 1, 2025, for county assistance.
[OVER]



https://webapp.ag.utah.gov/LicenseLookup/licenseList.jsp

Iron County Noxious Weed Department
1302 W. Kittyhawk

Cedar City, UT 84721

Phone: 435-865-5406

Please initial one & RETURN or Email amberh@ironcountyvut.gov

[J I require COUNTY assistance in controlling noxious weeds on my property by the use
of herbicides. By granting permission for Iron County equipment and personnel to enter
my property for this purpose, I understand that I am responsible for any fees charged.

[J I will take care of the noxious weeds on my property in compliance with the Utah
Noxious Weed Act.

Signature:
Contact Information, Email and Phone Number:

You may contract the following private applicators or refer to the internet or private advertising
for weed control. It is your responsibility to verify all contractors are in state compliance.

Agri-Spray LLC- 435-559-1408

American Roadway Vegetation & Weed Control, INC - 435-214-1718
Big Tom's Pest Control — 435-586-7337

D & C Contracts — 435-229-1795

Green Monkey Pest & Lawn — 435-429-3911

Supreme Green — 435-628-1703

Spray Away — 435-668-9428

Lambert Weed Control — 435-590-4397


mailto:amberh@ironcountyut.gov

